




Introductions & Minutes: Introductions were conducted and the minutes for the September MCoC meeting were accepted as submitted.
Committee Reports: 
Steering Committee:  Tri-Chair Nominations were discussed at the last Steering Committee meeting on 10/6/14.  The CoC Debriefing and Scores were discussed briefly and Scott posted this information with the minutes and agenda yesterday.  Today, Paula will provide a quick re-cap on this information.  The Steering Committee also discussed the Application process and timeline that Paula developed as a working draft. This will also be reviewed today. 
Project Committee: The project committee monitored 3 first time renewal projects for SPC (Shelter Plus Care) and scored the planning grant. Today, they also put the projects in order by their score including the renewals and planning grant. The renewal template carried forward. The “new project” template was amended to allow for use in scoring the planning grant application.  The Committee will discuss their work in more detail later in the meeting.


Scoring Committee:  For right now, this is the Project Committee above.   
Resource Committee: As part of the discussion at the Region II Homeless Council, it was decided to have a “Community Discussion” to replace the November Region II Meeting. This will focus on employment and other income resources. No one agency has to do it all. If each agency can just help one or two clients, it will help the CoC goal numbers.

Data Committee:  The Data Committee is meeting next Tuesday. They are working with Cloudburst TA and the Portland CoC and will have a Go To Meeting. Please let Awa know if you want to join the call. They will be reviewing the HMIS survey and the data standards.  There was a “data standards changes” webinar yesterday and the HMIS team at MaineHousing is working hard to provide guidance and training on what the changes are. Betty noted that everything thus far is working, which is great news!

Policy Committee:  Has not met. Next week on November 14th, the committee is meeting at 2:00 and call-in is available if anyone wants to call in.  On the Federal level, a continuing resolution passed to keep the government running until Congress is back. It is anticipated that funding is likely to stay at the FY2014 levels. At the state level, there are local elections and not much else is going on. 
Nominations for Tri-Chair:   A nomination for Vickey Rand was submitted.  Heather made a motion to accept Vickey as the new tri-chair of the MCOC and Betty seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Congratulations Vickey!

Maine Consolidated Plan:  Paula gave an update on the Maine Consolidated Plan for 2015-2019.  This will be posted soon on the www.mainehousing.org website. Paula encouraged everyone to review this as it contains a lot of new questions and there is a huge emphasis on homelessness. Paula noted that the Consolidated Plan drives the funding for CDBG, ESG, and HOME funding which is substantial.  This is a 5 year plan that has annual reviews and it is important that the CoC have a good understanding of the interrelationship between the CoC and the Con Plan jurisdictions and their roles in addressing homelessness. The Con Plan had a public hearing in early September and it will be available for public comment through the middle of November. There is a new format to the plan and it will be submitted electronically.  There is a huge amount of information directly related to the COC and a strong emphasis on the Point in Time Survey, Housing Inventory Count and the connection to the FY2013 HUD NOFA responses submitted by the MCoC. 
HUD Debriefing & Scores:  There was a maximum of 156 points and the MCoC received 125.75 points.  One of the reasons that many CoC’s did not perform well was that they failed to follow instructions.   Paula noted that for the first time ever, the HMIS section received ALL available points 11 out of 11 and the PIT Section received 7 out of 9 points. These two sections are very important in the NOFA and account for almost 20% of the entire score. Paula noted that she had reviewed the comments which provide general feedback to all CoC’s, however, she also has emphasized that there are many opportunities to improve our MCoC score and she hopes that this debriefing summary will be reviewed in more depth in a future meeting.

NOFA Timeline:  Paula reviewed the NOFA timeline and indicated important milestones. She noted that by tomorrow, MaineHousing, as the collaborative applicant, needs to notify projects and post on the www.mainehomelessplanning.org website whether any applications are going to be rejected from the NOFA submission.  She also noted that HUD has stated that in future competitions they will not award any applicants who have issues or conditions and that they are stating they may exercise this option in the current competition.  
As a result the CoC needs to carefully review all applications for compliance issues. The Project Committee is meeting on Oct. 23 in Bangor all day to review the applications. Paula stated that as the Collaborative Applicant, she has completed an initial review and given this to the Project Committee earlier today.  The goal is that the NOFA will be submitted by Oct. 28th, two days prior to the actual due date, to prevent any problems that could be encountered with the e-snaps submission.  

PSH and CH Prioritization:  PSH Projects must now prioritize beds for CH (Chronically homeless) as they become available. We need to track this so that we can comply with this requirement. HUD is requiring a CH Prioritization template as part of the submission and this form includes a HUD protected calculation to look at the percent of turnover for CH.  All PSH projects were asked to submit this as well as a PDF copy of their application to the Project Chairs on 10/22 and the Project Committee will be reviewing this on Oct. 23.  Awa noted that she is concerned that some projects may be confusing prioritizing with dedicating which will restrict the beds to only CH.  Prioritizing means that it allows the bed to be open to others if there are no CH clients who are waiting for the bed.  Donna suggested that the “expected turnover” is also difficult to know. Awa suggested looking at prior APR’s and the historical turnover as a guide. Paula indicated that designated beds refer to beds that are specified a “dedicated” on the Housing Inventory Chart and are approved by HUD.
CSI: Woodbridge:  Maine Behavioral Healthcare (new name) has decided that they will NOT be applying for renewal funding but they do intent to continue to participate in the MCoC.  

CoC Start-Up Training:  There was a 2 day training in Boston. Vickey reported that the first day was great for first time grantees, it included definitions, eligible activities, but nothing directly NOFA related.  The second day focused on rental assistance vs. leasing activities.

Recommendations for Tier 1 and Tier 2:  The Project Committee has monitored all renewals and scored the new Planning application. They have not yet been ranked (this is the second column of the document that Paula shared on the screen in the meeting; also see Scott’s e-mail for the document called Final Draft for MCoC). The information here is based on the GIW’s (Grant Inventory Worksheet) ARD (Annual renewal demand). Paula noted that there were two projects that were mistakenly placed back on the Final GIW from HUD and also that Woodbridge would not be included in the ARD.  She has received an e-mail from HUD stating that the ARD on the Final GIW cannot be changed but that the MCoC is to proceed with adjusting the ARD in our deliberations to the new amount minus these three projects. The ARD we are now working with is $7,598,622, minus 2% in Tier 1 for a total of $7,446,649 for Tier 1. Ginny had questions on SPC projects: ME 6 was corrected to Penobscot 6 and OE29 to ME20.  
Donna explained why/how the projects were placed in the order they currently appear on the chart: by score (first column only) with no ranking (2nd column) or tiering (3rd column) except for the Planning Grant which they could only fit on an empty row due to problems with adjusting rows.  Currently, there is $104,000 to work with for finding more projects to put into Tier 1. Heather said to be consistent, the planning grant should be moved up to where it would fit according to the score and placing it in Tier 1.  This was completed during the meeting.
Someone asked if there was a way to appeal the scores. It was noted that the CoC voted to keep the 2013 scores.  Donna noted that the priorities for the last competition were PSH, TH for youth, DV and Veterans.  

SPC currently accounts for 85% of all of the MCoC funding from HUD. In the next four years, there will be six (6) more SPC project renewals which will be added to the chart. If we continue to prioritize SPC in Tier 1, it will eventually push all other projects into Tier 2 or off the chart.

Donna noted that SPC is Housing First and that as PSH, it prioritizes CH and consistently scores high and brings high performance scores to the CoC as a whole. Awa noted that any PSH project is a priority.  Ginny was concerned that placing TH or other projects in Tier 1 is telling HUD we are not prioritizing PH.  Awa said losing SPC means losing housing and putting people back into homelessness. Tiffany said our ranking process sometimes moves lower scoring projects up the list and that is not fair to projects that are working hard to score well and doing the work HUD expects. Cullen stated that the HEARTH Act set these new goals and incentives for change, but at the same time the money has been cut or flat at best. This CoC has long had a precedent of using lots of SPC over funding Bricks and Mortar projects. That is still impacting our funding in unanticipated ways and now we don’t have money for any bricks and mortar projects. Betty said by scoring alone, there is nothing for youth or DV in Tier 1 and don’t we need to look at diversified funding? HUD will not be able to fund all the projects listed on the ranking sheet.

Paula noted the time and stated that we either need to empower Steering to finalize this chart on Monday as it needs to be completed by 10/20 or the full group needs to meet again to do this. She noted that there are many members invested in the process and that it is clear that there needs to be more discussion but would like the group to now focus on how best to accomplish this task.  Ginny made a motion that was seconded by Heather that the full MCoC meet on Monday to create the final priority listing based on our current (FY2013 competition) priorities and approve it on Monday.  The motion was approved by all and passed. 

As a result, all are invited to what was formerly the Steering Committee meeting on Monday to participate in this work. It was agreed that the meeting would be from 9:00 am-12:00 pm instead of the original two hour meeting. Paula was asked to set up a Go To Meeting for Monday and she agreed to send out the information to the full membership. The members also asked Paula whether MaineHousing could offer a larger room to meet as Steering had planned to meet in Chet’s office which is small. Since he is on vacation until Monday, there is no way to see if he could move the room. Paula will check on this and indicate whether there is another meeting location when she sends out the Go To Meeting notice on Friday or if it will be a call in meeting only.
Paula asked the MCoC if they intended to include ALL projects in Tier 1 or 2 or whether they intended to reject any applicants. Donna noted that all met threshold and Heather made a motion, seconded by Betty that all projects that met threshold be included. This was approved. Paula indicated that as a result of the vote, she would notify projects and post a notice on www.mainehomelessplanning that ALL applications would be submitted in the NOFA submission tomorrow on Oct. 17 to comply with HUD’s notification deadline.  

SHC Updates: 
-Met earlier this week, there will be no meeting in November due to the Veteran’s Day Holiday on the 11th, and the Mid-Coast forum has now been pushed to February 10th.
-Continued discussions of Shelter Funding, both through the Legislature and the new MaineHousing initiative.

- the Long Term Stayers initiative is already showing reductions in some areas, though apparently some shelters are misinterpreting the message and pushing people out when they begin to approach the 180 day mark – this is NOT the intention! 

-DHHS is preparing RFP’s on Peer Services and Crisis Services. There has been no response to the White Paper on extending MaineCare for LTS’s submitted by SHC, and will not likely be one until after the upcoming elections.

-the Veteran’s Stand Down is this coming Saturday at Togus. Transportation is available from a number of locations statewide.

- Maine Affordable Housing Conference is Nov. 12 in Portland. Info on MaineHousing website.

Announcements: 

-With heather Rhoda leaving, we have a vacancy on the Coordinated Assessment Committee that needs to be filled. Paula nominated Cullen.

-Cullen receiving the Joe Brannigan Community Excellence Award from Shalom House Nov 6th.
-Patricia Hamilton is now the new Director of Bangor HHS.

-Betty met with three faith based shelters in her area. All three have now agreed to participate in the upcoming Point-in-Time Count! Together they provide about 100 shelter beds. 

-The Veteran’s Inc. 20 Bed Transitional Housing project in Lewiston will be opening soon.

Next meeting: November 20, 2014 9:00 am-12:00 pm, GoTo Meeting, call in and location TBD.
Augusta:  Donna Kelley (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Arwen Agee (VA), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries),  Pinney Beebee-Center (Knox County Homeless Coalition), Betty Palmer (MMHS)


Portland: Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Steve Price (Maine Behavioral Health), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Mike Merrill  (VOA), Steve Ellis (FPC)


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Lucy Barnhart (WHCA/SSVF), Meredith Gardner (CHCS), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Christine Berube (BAHS)


Lewiston: Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Ray Michaud (Veterans Inc.) Carolyn Cutter (Veterans Inc.) 


On the Phone: David Beseda (YCS), Nicole Gulowsen (Emmaus), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Francine Stark (HJP), Tom Michaud (Sunrise)

















Washington County – By Phone: Tom Michaud (Milbridge Harbor)





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  October 16, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 





Maine 


Continuum of Care











5

